

Taoiseach Micheál Martin, Department of the Taoiseach, Government Buildings, Merrion Street Upper, Dublin 2 D02 R583

18th November, 2021

M 72880

Re: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 17th November, 2021

Dear Taoiseach,

I write on behalf of the Elected Members who at the Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting held on 17th November passed the following motion:

"That this Committee ask and supports that a Bank Holiday for 2022 and future years be around St. Brigid's Day and the Celtic Festival of Imbolc and that this is passed onto the relevant Departments. Clondalkin has a historical link to Brigid and an annual La Fhéile Bríde / Brigids Day Festival Clondalkin."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Sharon Conroy,

Senior Executive Officer.

Oifig an Taoisigh Office of the Taoiseach



3rd December 2021

Ms. Sharon Conroy Senior Executive Officer South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

Reference Number: DOT-TM-26892-2021

Dear Ms. Conroy

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter to the Taoiseach, Micheál Martin T.D., dated 18th November 2021.

Yours sincerely

Christina Downey

& (olever

Assistant Private Secretary to the Taoiseach

Telephone: 01 619 4021

Email: taoiseach@taoiseach.gov.ie

ENVIRONMENT WATER AND CLIMATE CHANGE

0.7 DEC 2021

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL